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April 13, 2005 
 
M.R.C. GREENWOOD 
PROVOST AND SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT – ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 
 
Re: Proposed Policy on Use of Recordings of Course Presentations 
 
Dear M.R.C., 
 
Based on the outcome of the Academic Senate’s general review, the Academic Council 
believes certain changes are necessary before it can support the proposed policy.  Clearly there 
is a need to address the unauthorized distribution of course lectures, particularly by 
commercial notes enterprises.  Moreover, the University’s copyright policy should be updated 
as needed to respond to evolving course formats and technologies used in the presentation and 
distribution of course content.  The Council finds, however, that the proposed policy as written 
is in some respects insufficient and in others over-reaching.  Our recommendations are as 
follows: 
 
Unnecessary and/or undesirable restrictions 
� The term “Chancellor” should be expanded to “Chancellor’s designee,” both to be 

consistent with other policies and to make the consent process easier.  Berkeley’s 
Committee on Computing and Communication suggests that the approval of the 
instructor alone should suffice.  
� The policy should be revised to facilitate academic discourse among students and 

to accommodate students with disabilities. 
� Students should be given the right not to appear in a recording; however, it should 

be clarified that a student’s choice does not dictate whether the recording should 
take place at all. 

 
Party privacy 
� Would students sharing audio recordings or videos with one another be bound by 

the same privacy provision? 
� How will students and others be informed of the privacy policy and how will 

permission be obtained? 
� The policy should clarify whether a professor must get permission from each 

student if a lecture is posted on the web in audio or video format.  



� While UC can protect itself through contract law when it signs an exclusive 
contract with one entity that excludes any other entity from being involved in the 
recording of presentations, it is not clear that the amended policy is legally 
enforceable. 
� In Section B.1, the Council recommends eliminating the phrase “or for other non-

commercial purposes reasonably arising from participation in the course,”  As 
now worded, Section B.1 would allow students to transfer recordings to non-
commercial interests, including groups outside of the University and with agendas 
extending beyond the educational elements of the course.  Any communications 
to individuals not enrolled in the course should necessitate the appropriate written 
consents. 

 
Application to inter-institutional courses and new technologies 
� The policy presumes that courses are taught at a single UC campus. What are the 

implications for courses that involve multiple campuses?  
� Does the policy as written cover live transmission, e.g., through a cell phone, 

without a recording aspect? 
� The policy should address more fully the use of previously copyrighted materials 

within course presentations. 
 
Other 

� To specify current enrollment, section B 1 of the policy should read: “students 
currently enrolled or approved to audit that course...” 

� Specific examples would add clarity in sections B and C. 
 
In light of what we see as significant shortcomings with this draft, the Academic Council 
urges that these recommendations be used in redrafting the proposed Policy on Use of 
Recordings of Course Presentations so that it will adequately control unauthorized commercial 
recordings and address new technologies and innovative means for instruction, while 
accommodating the legitimate needs of both students and faculty.    
 

Best regards, 

      
George Blumenthal, Chair 
Academic Council 

 
 
 
Copy: Academic Council 
 
GB/bgf 
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From: Miller, SVC 
Sent: Wednesday, March 02, 2005 1:23 PM 
To: 'Julius Zelmanowitz' 
Cc: 'chancemail2@ucsd.edu'; 'John A. Woods'; Watson, Joseph W. 
Subject: Re: Request for Comment --- Subject Proposed UC Policy on Use 
of Recordings of Course Presentations 
 
 
Dear Juli: 
 
We at UCSD have reviewed the proposed UC Policy on the Use of Recordings of Course 
Presentations and offer the following comments for your consideration: 
 
1. Paragraph A. Purpose and Scope:  We recommend the deletion of "relevant" in the first 
sentence at the third line of that paragraph and revise that part of the sentence to read, 
"When recordings... compliance with applicable policies as listed herein."  We would 
also recommend the deletion of the last sentence because it's over-broad and vague or, in 
the alternative, revising it to convey a more focused purpose statement that helps 
understand why the policy is important and is needed.  In this regard, we suggest the 
following as a possible substitute statement: "This policy is intended to protect the 
integrity of the course and the copyright and publishing rights of the instructor and the 
University." 
 
2. Paragraph B. Distribution of Recordings of Course Presentations:  We recommend the 
insertion of "Except as noted herein,..." as the starting phrase of the first sentence so that 
sentence would read, "Except as noted herein, no business..." This paragraph is also 
rather broad and ambiguous and may not be enforceable because of it possible 
infringement on "fair use" and non-commercial use of course materials in 
expression/speech protected by First Amendment of United States Constitution. For 
example, the policy as written appears to prohibit the use a student's notes by the print or 
electronic media reporting on the course content or the instructor's presentation of the 
course content. 
 
3. Paragraph C. Special Considerations Pertaining to Recordings that Capture Sounds and 
Images: This entire paragraph creates more ambiguity than clarification about the 
applicability of this policy to sounds and images used or generated in a course, because 
for example the rights of third parties with respect to sounds and images are not defined. 
The last sentence of this paragraph also adds to the vagueness because the use the term 
"may" injects uncertainty about the need to secure permission to  record, distribute or 
publish the images or sounds created by or from participants in the course. Therefore, we 
suggest that the "third party" rights to be covered under this policy for participants in a 
course be defined and that this policy specify how it would be applied with respect to 
those rights. For example, once the third party rights are defined or identified the last 
sentence of this paragraph could be revised to read, " It shall be necessary to secure 
the permission of participants in a course ("third parties") to the record, distribute, 
publish, or use in any communication not directly related to the conduct of the course, of 
any sound or image created by such third parties in connection with their participation in 



the course." 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. Should we receive additional input over the 
next few days, we will be sure to pass it along to you. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Dave 
================================== 
David R. Miller 
Acting Senior Vice Chancellor - Academic Affairs University of 
California, San Diego 9500 Gilman Drive La Jolla, CA 92093-0001 
858-534-3130 
 



From: "Condren, Edward" <condren@humnet.ucla.edu> 
To: Gary.Lawrence@ucop.edu 
Cc: Julius.Zelmanowitz@ucop.edu 
Subject: Draft Policy on Copoyright 
Date: Fri, 4 Feb 2005 14:30:12 -0800  
 
 
February 4, 2005 
 
Gary S. Lawrence, DLIS 
Staff Director 
UC Standing Committee on Copyright 
 
Dear Gary, 
 
Thank you for sending the Draft Policy on Copyright and for inviting 
suggestions.  In my opinion the present version, together with the cover 
letter from Provost and Senior Vice President Greenwood, raise fatal 
objections in three places. 
 
        1.      In the last line of the cover letter's first paragraph, the 
following language appears, "without authorization from the institution or 
course instructor."  This explicit statement that either the course 
instructor or the institution can authorize a commercial enterprise to 
prepare lecture notes for sale undoubtedly violates provisions of The 
Copyright Act of 1976 (US Code. Title 17, 101, 201(e)), and even the 
provisions of a recently enacted California law, as I a non-lawyer read 
these laws.  President Atkinson unequivocally acknowledged a couple of years 
ago what the federal law on copyright seems explicitly to state, that the 
ownership of the copyrightable material in the lectures an instructor gives 
in his or her course belongs exclusively to him or her.  The "institution," 
in this case the University, has no legal copyright to this material, unless 
the instructor, the sole rightful owner, assigns in writing this ownership, 
or co-ownership, to the University (US Code, Title 17, 204(a)). 
 
        2.      In paragraph A of the Draft Policy, there is no mention of 
the controlling legal authorities in this matter, namely, the Federal and 
State Codes.  Surely a reference to these laws should be inserted in line 
three of this paragraph, after the word "relevant," but certainly prior to 
the phrase "University policies." 
 
        3.      In paragraph B, the language "without the written consent of 
the instructor/presenter and the Chancellor" invites the same objection 
raised in #1 above.  I seriously doubt there is legal authority for 
including the Chancellor here, either as a private person or acting on 
behalf of the University.  This highest administrative officer certainly has 



a right to grant approval, or perhaps withhold approval for anything that 
takes place on the campus.  Nevertheless, to the extent that this Draft 
Policy focuses primarily on intellectual property, the quoted language 
assumes, indeed gives a reader authority to infer, that the Chancellor, 
representing the University, is a rightful co-owner of the "recordings" 
under discussion.  As noted, unless the rightful owner has assigned this 
ownership in writing, the Draft Policy's assumption has no legal basis. 
 
 
        In the interest of clarity, the Draft Policy could perhaps make a 
further point.  As far as I know, no federal or state law prohibits someone 
from taking notes of, or recording a lecture for private, non-commercial 
purposes.  Only the subsequent commercial use of the notes or recording is 
prohibited.  Some acknowledgment of this distinction would be a useful 
inclusion in the Draft Policy. 
 
        While we are at it, a clear statement of the need for such a Policy 
would be useful, especially where federal and state laws already cover most 
of what the Policy states.  After all, the University has probably not 
declared that larceny and grand theft violate University Policy, nor spelled 
out the particulars of how they do so.  California law already does this 
very well.  The Draft Policy on Copyright could explain, for example, why a 
particular kind of property, intellectual property, must be given special 
attention.  One small example suffices: the theft of VCR tapes would be 
handled very differently, depending on whether they were blank or contained 
copyrighted material.  Once this larger context is acknowledged, there would 
be no objection to the University's role in developing procedures to assure 
compliance with the laws of this larger context, perhaps even creating a 
"policy of first impression" where promulgated laws are silent. 
 
        Thank you for giving these remarks your attention.  I look forward 
to our meeting in May. 
 
 
                                Sincerely, 
 
 
                                Edward I. Condren 
                                Professor of English and Medieval Studies 
                                Member, UC Standing Committee on Copyright 

 



From: Pat Sheppard <pat.sheppard@ap.ucsb.edu>  
Date: Mon, 7 Mar 2005 15:02:55 -0800 
To: Gary.Lawrence@ucop.edu 
Subject: Use of Recordings of Course Presentations 
Cc: Julius.Zelmanowitz@ucop.edu, Mark Rose 
<mark.rose@ap.ucsb.edu>, 
   Pat Sheppard <pat.sheppard@ap.ucsb.edu>, 
   Toby Lazarowitz <toby.lazarowitz@evc.ucsb.edu>  
 
 
TO:     Gary Lawrence 
 
FROM:   Gene Lucas 
        Executive Vice Chancellor 
 
The campus has completed a formal review of the proposed Policy on Use 
of Recordings of Course Presentations. 
 
We strongly support the proposed policy in light of the fact that in 
addition to the copyright issues and the secondary commercialization of 
faculty lectures, the copying and unauthorized distribution of lectures 
facilitates plagiarism and undermines the academic integrity of 
University courses. 
 
We have two suggestions for strengthening the policy: 
 
1) The policy addresses standard formats such as lectures and seminars 
where the delivery is primarily oral, however it does not address other 
formats such as web- and tele-based interactive instruction. These 
formats and others that will soon be on the horizon will involve a 
different set of issues. 
 
2) Section C discusses the rights of third parties, with an example of 
students enrolled in the course. Other examples, such as the copyright 
holder of any image that is shown during a lecture, or previously 
recorded conversations which are part of a lecture, might be added. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Gene Lucas 
Executive Vice Chancellor 
University of California 
Santa Barbara, CA 93106 
gene.lucas@evc.ucsb.edu 
(805) 893-2126 



UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SANTA CRUZ 

 
OFFICE OF THE CAMPUS PROVOST AND EXECUTIVE VICE CHANCELLOR 296 McHenry Library, Santa Cruz, CA  95064-1078 
      Phone (831) 459-2058•FAX (831) 459-2760 

 
       March 3, 2005 
 
Julius Zelmanowitz 
Vice Provost, Office of Academic Initiatives 
Office of the President 
1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor 
Oakland, CA 94607-5200 
 
Dear Vice Provost Zelmanowitz: 
 

RE:  Proposed Policy on Use of Recordings of Course Presentations 
 
I am responding to a request for comment on the formal review of the proposed revised Policy on Use of 
Recordings of Course Presentations. 
 
We invited comment from the campus academic community at large.  The majority of the responses I 
received expressed concerns as to whether Section C of the policy as proposed would require an instructor 
to get approval from every student in the course before audio or video recordings of a lecture could be made 
and/or archived on the Web.  The use of Web archiving/Web casting, especially of large lectures, is gaining 
in popularity with both our faculty and students and we would not want this resource to be restricted or 
unnecessarily complicated (albeit unintentionally) by this proposed policy.  This concern was forwarded to 
Gary Lawrence via email on February 17, 2005; evidently, he is checking with counsel and will respond to 
us directly.  However, I also wanted to relay the concern to your office as this part of the proposal has a 
potentially substantial impact on current campus practice.   
 
One faculty member suggested the policy would be a better one if the exception in Section B.1 were limited 
to an enrolled student’s own written notes.  This faculty member thinks that a student should have the 
permission of the instructor prior to making any recording of the class, regardless of the intended use of it, 
since as she sees it the lectures are the property of the faculty member and the university. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Margaret L. Delaney 
       Interim Campus Provost and 
       Executive Vice Chancellor 
 
cc: Administrative Records 



From: Stephanie Peterson <speterson@ucmerced.edu> 
Reply-To: speterson@ucmerced.edu 
To: Gary.Lawrence@ucop.edu 
Cc: dashley@ucmerced.edu 
Subject: Comment on proposed Policy on Use of Recordings of Course 
Presentations 
Date: Wed, 2 Mar 2005 15:03:54 -0800 
  
Gary, 
 
  
 
Executive Vice Chancellor and Provost David Ashley has asked me to forward the 
following comment on behalf of UC Merced: 
 
A request for comment on the proposed Policy on Use of Recordings of Course 
Presentations was sent to the UC Merced school deans.  A comment was received that 
the policy looks reasonable, but there is a question as to the enforceability of restrictions 
on handwritten notes. 
 
 
Stephanie 
 
********************** 
 
Stephanie Peterson 
Assistant to David B. Ashley 
Executive Vice Chancellor & Provost 
University of California, Merced 
P.O. Box 2039 
Merced, CA 95344 
Ph:  (209) 724-4439 
Fax: (209) 724-4424 
 
web: www.ucmerced.edu 
 
  
 



From: "Cathy Chi" <cathy.chi@ucr.edu> 
To: "'J. Zelmanowitz'" <jzelm@gte.net> 
Cc: <Gary.Lawrence@ucop.edu>, <ellen.wartella@ucr.edu> 
Subject: RE: FW: Formal review, policy on distribution of course recordings 
Date: Mon, 25 Apr 2005 10:08:19 -0700 
Organization: cathy.chi@ucr.edu  
  
Dear Provost Zelmanowitz, 
 
 Here is the comment from our coordinator for MOP/Copyright/Trademark/VCA, Mike 
Wicke: 
 
  
I have read the policy and support it as currently written.   In addition to the 
copyright issues, I m glad to see that the right of privacy for audience members is 
addressed in Section C.  Thank you for providing me with the opportunity to 
comment.   Mike 
 
  
Thank you for allowing us the extra time. 
 
  
Cathy 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: J. Zelmanowitz [mailto:jzelm@gte.net]  
Sent: Friday, April 22, 2005 9:27 PM 
To: cathy.chi@ucr.edu 
Cc: gary.lawrence@ucop.edu 
Subject: Re: FW: Formal review, policy on distribution of course recordings 
 
 of course! 

--------------------------------------- 
Dear Provost Zelmanowitz, 
 
  
 
For whatever reason the Chancellor's office and our office had not received this 
letter mentioned in your email in January.  So far I have only received one 
comment listed below in blue.  Mike Wicke who is our campus expert on 
copyrights is on vacation this week.  Would you be so kind to extend the deadline 
to Monday?  I hope I will have more comments to send you.  Thanks. 
 
 
This policy is one that seems relevant.  I encourage its adoption as is - from 
Interim Dean Mark Matsumoto of College of Engineering. 
 
  
 
Cathy 
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